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CONGRATULATIONS to the following achievers:

Liam Hand

KC

Bailey Rann

1C

Ally Gadd

1C

Thomas Cooper
3T

Dallan Rose

KC

Club 2000

“Honour List”
CONGRATULATIONS to the following achiever:

Kara Donnan

3T

Matthew Donnan
1C

Chanae Winkler
KB

BOOK FAIR
Thank you to all of those parents, students and teachers who supported our book fair last week.  We managed to raise over $500 worth of books for our library.

A special thank you to Mrs Hulbert and Mrs Collis for volunteering their time to help out.

Rebecca Saunders
PRESENTATION DAY
This year our Presentation Day will follow a different format from previous years.  Previously it was held of a night time at the high school and only the prize winners and band and choir members attended.  This year it will be held of a day time at our own school so that all students will be able to attend.  It was also felt that a two hour formal Presentation Evening was a long time for our younger students to sit still.

So that we have enough room for all the students and parents we will be holding it in two sessions.  Stage 1 students will be having an  awards assembly and all parents are invited to this.  Stage 2 and 3 will be having the more formal Presentation Day.  Because of numbers we are asking that only parents of children receiving awards attend this assembly.  All parents will be notified if their child is to receive an award.

PRESENTATION DAY – Wednesday 9th December
Stage 1:  Starting time 10.00 am.  Please be seated by 9.50 am

A combined concert and awards assembly.  All parents are invited.

Stage 2 and 3:  Starting time 11.45 am.  Please be seated by 11.40 am 

Awards Assembly – Academic, Citizenship and Sports Awards.  Parents of students receiving awards will be notified.

For those parents attending both assemblies, morning tea will be available in the COLA.

PRESENTATION DAY – Reminder for Stage I

Presentation Assembly:  10.00 am – 11.00 am
Parents please be seated by 9.50 am so we can start on time.

Children are asked to come neatly dressed in school uniform as all students will be involved in a class item.

Stage I choir – Girls are asked to wear the school dress, white socks and black shoes if possible.  Boys please wear green shorts, yellow shirt, white socks and black shoes.
June O’dell, Deputy Principal

YEAR 6 CANBERRA EXCURSION
Congratulations to all Year 6 students who attended our Canberra excursion last week.

Their behaviour was exemplary.  We even managed to get a reasonable amount of sleep on the bus on Monday night.

Some of the highlights included the Australian Institute of Sport, the Electoral Education Centre (where our students displayed their extensive knowledge of government and its workings!) and Parliament House.

Probably our most enjoyable but tiring day was Friday.  We experienced the many exciting rides at Luna Park and our friend and classmate, Mitchell Midson, was able to join us for a short time.

Once again, thank you to Year 6 for their excellent behaviour!

Mrs Burns, Mr Newland, Mr Burkitt and Mrs Craddock
TOORMINA TITANS
Congratulations to the year 3/4 boys basketball team, Toormina Titans, who again played in the semi finals on Saturday. 

After starting slow and being many points behind the boys outplayed the other team for three quarters but sadly lost the game. Special thanks to Rob Cooper for training and coaching the team each week. This year was the first year that many of the boys have played basketball and it has been a wonderful effort by the boys to make the semis both times. Well done Titans.  
Fiona Fox
MOVING ON
I would just like to say goodbye and thank you to the staff, parents and students of Toormina Public School. As many of you know, I have been at Toormina since 1985 and have recently returned from teaching overseas in China. As of 2010, I have been appointed to Sandy Beach Public School, so will not get an opportunity to personally say what a pleasure it has been to have been involved with the teachers, parents and students of Toormina Public School. 

 

All the best for the future,

Merion Ommundson
 

CRAZY HAIR AND TALENT QUEST
On Friday, 11th December, the Student Council will be holding a fundraising Crazy Hair Day in order to assist  the family of Mitchell Midson.

Mitchell is a student in 6J who is currently being treated for leukaemia in the Children’s Hospital at Randwick and the SRC decided to raise some money to help his family with the expenses resulting from living in Sydney.  Mitchell has been a student at our school since Kindergarten.

We are holding a combined talent quest / mufti day / crazy hair day on Friday.  We are asking the students to make a gold coin donation to wear mufti and watch the talent quest.

If you would like your hair coloured with hairspray your child can pay $2 and members of the SRC will make you as attractive as possible!

If we are able to reach $1000 in donations Mr Burkitt has volunteered to have his head shaved by the highest contributor!

Please help us to make this a successful day for one of our very favourite Year 6 students.

For anyone who would like to make a donation, we have enclosed an envelope with this newsletter.

Judy Burns, Assistant Principal

STUDENT BANKING
Student banking will finish for this year on Tuesday 15 December 2009.  Next year we will be running competitions each term for students to encourage more students to get involved with saving money and banking.  Thanks to all the students who have banked this year.  Happy holidays.

 The Banking Ladies

TOORMINA PUBLIC SCHOOL BASKETBALL
Three teams were registered in the Coffs Harbour Basketball Association competition on Saturdays this year.  These were:

· 3 / 4 girls team

· 3 / 4 boys team

· 5 / 6 girls team

The parents of these students have worked together to coach and manage these sides.  Our students are very fortunate to have this support.  We have also had two sets of shirts donated by families this year.

On behalf of the children involved, I would like to thank the parents who coached, managed, donated shirts and ferried their children to and from games and training.

I will be sending home expressions of interest for next year’s season, early in the new year.

Please RETURN ALL TEAM SHIRTS TO MRS MARTYN BY FRIDAY 11TH DECEMBER as these belong to the school.

Once again, thank you to all parents.

Yours in basketball,

Jane Martyn
CANTEEN ROSTER

Wednesday 9/12/09

Kate Schutt

Thursday 10/12/09

Leanne Stathan
Friday 11/12/09
Toni Montgomerie, April Ingram
Monday 14/12/09
Fiona Fox

Tuesday 15/12/09
Vacant
DISCO CANTEEN

The canteen will be open during the disco offering a range of snack foods.  At past discos there has been some concern at the amount of food some of the children waste especially at the junior disco.  They buy something, take a bite or two then throw it out so they can buy something else as they still have money left.

Below is a list of foods and their prices that will be available at the disco.  As you can see $2.00 goes a long way.  If possible, could you go through the foods available with your children and send appropriate money for the foods they wish to purchase.

Canteen Disco Foods
Jelly & Chocolate Frog
Small
40c





Large
60c

Wormy Choc. Mousse

70c

Ice Cream Sundae


80c

Slush Puppie



$1.00

Cups soft Drink


50c

Chicken JJ’s


Small
50c





Large
$1.00

Bottles water (600 ml)


$1.00

Assorted Ice creams

90c -
$1.40

Assorted Lollies

20c - 
50c

Juicy Icy Pole



20c

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS FOR 2010
If you think you may b e able to help in the canteen next year could you fill out the form below and return it to the canteen.  I understand it is hard to know what’s going to be happening next year with work and study commitments etc but if I could get a rough idea of the number of people who think they may be able to help it would assist with next years planning.

As things stand now, the canteen will not be open for the full five days as it has been this year.
Thank you, Penny Szafranski, Canteen Supervisor
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Canteen Volunteers – 2010
I am able to help in the canteen on the following days:

  
Monday

  
Weekly

  
Tuesday

  
Fortnightly

  
Wednesday

  
Monthly

  
Thursday

  
once / term

  
Friday

  
Unsure of which day at the moment

Name:  ______________________ Tel: _______

Child’s Name:  ___________________________

Child’s Class:  ___________________________
P & C NEWS
Hi Everyone,

Our last school disco for the year will be held this Wednesday 9th December in the evening with a DJ.  For this reason entry will be $3.00 to pay for the DJ.  All other profits will be donated to the Midson family.

Times for the disco are:

Stage 1 (K, Y1, Y2)  -  5.30 pm – 6.45 pm

Stage 2/3 (Y3, 4, 5, 6) – 7.00 pm – 8.30 pm

The canteen will be open and prizes for great dancing will be given out.

Our Christmas Hamper donations are starting to look good so please keep them coming in.  We will have 1st, 2nd and 3rd prize out on display.  

Everyone should now have their raffle tickets for the Christmas Hamper Raffle by now.  If more tickets are needed, they are available from the office.  We need all tickets and money back by the 10th December (Thursday) as the raffle will be drawn at the talent quest on Friday 11th December.  GOOD LUCK!

Thanks, Angela.

“TRIPLE Ts” NETBALL PREMIERS
Two teams have been competing in the school Year 5 and 6 netball competition held on Wednesday nights.

The children have played extremely well even though for some girls and boys this was their first netball experience.

Congratulations to “Triple Ts” who won the Stage 3 competition!  A terrific effort from all the players.

A special thank you goes to Debbie Lancaster and Jayne Smith who both did a wonderful job as team managers.

Best of all, many of the players are now keen to play netball on the weekend.

Well done players!

Helen Trist
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WHAT’S ON !








Wednesday 9.12.09


School Presentation Day in the School Hall.


Stage 1 (K, Y1, Y2)


10 am – 11 am


Stage 2 (Y3, 4, 5, 6)


11.45 am – 1.30 pm





Wednesday 9.12.09


School Disco


Stage 1, 5.30 pm  – 6.45 pm


Stage 2/3, 7 pm – 8.30 am





Thursday 10.12.09


Y6 Farewell, 6 pm


School Helpers Afternoon Tea, 


1.50 pm
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NEWSLETTER 38/09 – Week 8, Term 4 – 8th December 2009 





Dear Toormina Families





It is hard to believe that this is the second last newsletter for the term and that students only have six school days remaining this year. As there is every year, we have a large number of school activities in these last two weeks. We sent home a green calendar last week listing remaining events and also many details are listed in this newsletter.





Yesterday students took home their end of year reports. I had the pleasure of reading every report and, as a whole, I was very pleased with the results. Teachers indicated they were very happy with their students’ efforts and achievements. If you would like to discuss your child’s report  please contact their teacher.


 


Over the last two terms I have been informing you of the improvements being undertaken at school under the National School Pride funding from the Federal Government. This work is mostly now completed. The school’s grounds have been greatly improved with retaining walls, plantings and new surrounds on the fixed equipment. The next time you are in the school feel free to take a look. We are awaiting delivery of five new outdoor settings for these areas. In the hall the new stage curtains have been installed in time for presentation. The library has a new coat of paint, new blinds and notice boards. Lastly there are seven Interactive Whiteboards coming which will mean one in every classroom. Today ten new Lenovo computers are being installed in the library.





Tomorrow we hold our School Presentation in our school hall. Space is limited and parents of  students receiving prizes have been invited. Notes are being prepared for the level O day outings next Monday and Tuesday. These outings are to reward students who have remained on Level O this term. Proceeds from the Student Disco on Wednesday night are going to support the Midson family. The cost is $3 and details are in this newsletter. Parents MUST come into the hall to pick up their children. For safety reason students WILL NOT be allowed  to leave without a parent present. On Friday the SRC is holding a Crazy Hair Day to again support this family.





Andrew Bagust


Relieving Principal















































